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SUBJECT

Confirming an appointment to the Transit Advisory Commission (“TAC”).
SUMMARY
Proposed Motion 2013-0054 approves the Executive’s appointment of Gale Shinozaki to the TAC for a partial appointment expiring on August 31, 2015.
BACKGROUND
Transit Advisory Commission – As established in the King County Code (KCC 2.124.010), the TAC is a permanent body that advises the Transit Division, the Executive, the County Council, local jurisdictions and subarea transportation forums on transit issues and policy, including matters of concern to the elderly and persons with disabilities.  TAC members are recruited by the King County Department of Transportation, appointed by the County Executive and approved by the County Council for two-year terms.

The TAC is comprised of 18 King County residents.  Nine are transit riders, recruited to reflect the diversity and geographic distribution of County residents.  Nine are persons with disabilities, elderly persons, or individuals associated with agencies that work with disabled and elderly persons, recruited to reflect the diversity of the communities they represent and types of disabilities, as well as consideration of the geographic distribution of County residents.
The TAC meets monthly or as needed to complete its work plan and address other issues as they arise.  Meetings are held from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. on the third Tuesday of each month in downtown Seattle.
Appointee – Ms. Shinozaki is a Magnolia resident who works as a judicial assistant with the U.S. District Court. She is a long-time Metro rider who wants to advocate for service to Magnolia, more frequent service, making real-time information available to all riders, and special event service.
ANALYSIS

The appointment has been reviewed and introduced by the Councilmember representing the nominee’s residence.  A review of the application materials confirms that the information is accurate.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2014-0222 

Pursuant to K.C.C.3.04.110, which allows for confidentiality, the required Financial Disclosure Statements have been distributed to Council members only. 
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